
 
 
 

     HEALTH & WELLBEING BOARD  
 

Subject Heading: 
 

Health and Wellbeing Board Strategy 

Board Lead: 
 
 

Mark Ansell, Acting Director of Public Health 

Report Author and contact details: 
 
 

Elaine Greenway,  Acting Consultant in 
Public Health 

  
 
The subject matter of this report deals with the following themes of the Health 
and Wellbeing Strategy 
 

 Theme 1: Primary prevention to promote and protect the health of the 
community and reduce health inequalities 

 Theme 2: Working together to identify those at risk and intervene early 
to improve outcomes and reduce demand on more expensive services 
later on 

 Theme 3: Provide the right health and social care/advice in the right 
place at the right time 

 Theme 4: Quality of services and user experience 

 
 

  

 
SUMMARY 

 
 
 
Local authorities and clinical commissioning groups (CCGs) have equal and joint 

duties to prepare both Joint Strategic Needs Assessments (JSNAs) and Joint Health 

and Wellbeing Strategies (JHWSs) through the Health and Wellbeing Board.   A 

JHWS should take into account the needs of the local population as set out in the 

JSNA. 

 

The Havering JHWS expires in 2018. 

 

Taking into account recent developments in the structure of the health and social 

care landscape and anticipated changes to the HWB membership (bulleted below), it 

is recommended to extend the current strategy for a further 12 months to allow the 

HWB sufficient opportunity to consider what should be prioritised in a new strategy. 



 
 

It is further proposed that, in order to prepare for discussions regarding the priorities 

of the new strategy, the HWB receives a presentation on the JSNA in July 2018. 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS  

 

 

1. That the HWB agrees to extend the current strategy for a further 12 months (to 

end 2019) 

2. That the HWB receives a presentation on the JSNA in July 2018 

 
 
 

REPORT DETAIL 
 

 
This report recommends extending the current strategy for a further 12 months, 

which will allow sufficient opportunity to consider what to prioritise, consider 

implications of recent developments in the structure of the health and social care 

landscape, and take into account anticipated changes to the HWB membership, 

including: 

 local elections in May 2018 

 establishment of BHR-wide CCGs, within wider STP framework 

 Integrated Care Partnership Board now championing development of 

Accountable Care System, supported by Joint (CCG and three borough) 

Commissioning Board and Provider Alliance (including BHRUHT, NELFT and 

GP networks).  

 London-wide Devolution deal  

 
The current strategy has a broad range of priorities, which would continue to inform 
the scheduling of reports received at HWB while a new strategy is being developed.   
Thus the routine business of the HWB would remain in its current form uninterrupted 
while the HWB members consider the approach that they wish to take in developing 
a new strategy.  The approach could include, for example, development sessions to 
explore a prioritisation process.  
 
 

IMPLICATIONS AND RISKS 
 
 
None identified. 
 



 
 
 
 

BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 

 
None identified. 


